
Bathroom Upgrade Cost Analysis 

 

On Monday, April 21, 2025, Jeanne Pfeiffer (Mead Library Board President), Maeve Quinn (Board 
Trustee), and Garrett Erickson (Mead Director), met with Casey Bradley (City Administrator) to discuss 
the need to update several of the rest rooms in the older portion of the library (first- and second-floor) 
which are now over 50 years old.  

Several issues were raised including security and accessibility. Quinn discussed the possibility of a public-
private partnership to fund the future upgrades. Administrator Bradley agreed to partner with the 
library and hire a consulting firm to determine the scope and cost of the upgrades.  

If approved by Mead Library’s Board of Trustees, Erickson will work with the City’s Facilities Director, 
Mike Wilmas to hire an architectural planning firm to perform the cost analysis. 

 


